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b) The role and interaction of the Premier’'s Department and other agencies in the process,
assessment and facilitation of grants.

Council's interaction with the Premier's Department in the management of LSCA grants has been collaborative
and efficient. The Premier's Department has provided effective support to Council staff across all phases of the
lifecycle of a grant; from the application process through to the execution of funding deeds, ongoing progress
reporting, and final acquittals.

c) Measures necessary to ensure the integrity of grants schemes and public confidence in the
allocation of public money; and

Council is of the understanding that all NSW Government grant programs must align with the Premier’s
Memorandum M2022-07 Grants Administration Guide which was gazetted 19 September 2022. As gazettal
compliance with the Guide has been a legal requirement under the Government Sector Finance Act 2018
(M2024-03 Grants Administration Guide), we believe checks and audits would be in place to confirm compliance.

d)  Any other related matters.

While Council appreciates investment in identified infrastructure priorities from the NSW Government under
programs such as LSCA, our recent submission to the NSW Government Inquiry into the ability of local
governments to fund infrastructure and services has identified several challenges associated with the reliance
of grant funding as a revenue source.

Council recommended that this review should consider whether the current allocation of State and Federal
funding through tied grants is the most effective means of supporting local government outcomes and financial
sustainability. While the current levels of funding demonstrate capacity in the incomes of these two levels of
government to support Councils and it is agreed that local communities cannot support all services expected a
local level through rate incomes. It is argued that a more flexible funding allocation model between Federal,
State, and Local Governments would assist in the locally agreed outcomes being delivered in a more efficient
way. This would provide greater certainty for local communities and allow opportunity for longer term planning
that is not tied to sporadic and short-term programs and external objectives that may not have been agreed to
as the highest priority by a local community.

The unpredictable nature of grants funding was acknowledged in the final report of /nquiry into the ability of local
governmens to fund infrastructure and services final report released in November 2024. Recommendation 6 of
this report requested that the NSW Government consider grant models that:

s Provide a more secure and sustainable source of funding to local councils to achieve more equitable
distribution of grants funding and provide councils with a greater discretion in relation to how funding is
spent.

. Take into account the preference of local councils for predictable grants that are determined in a timely
manner and assist councils to receive grants within appropriate timeframes to support the delivery of
infrastructure programs.

We would encourage the NSW Government respond to this, and other, recommendations made in this
committee’s final report.

Yours faithfull)/

Greq Doyle

General Manager
Wollongong City Council
Telephone (02) 4227 7111
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